NEWS FROM:  Montana Small Schools Alliance 
UPDATE:  December 2024/January 2025			                               

Message from the Director: 	

     Happy Holidays! [image: ]
     First of all a big thank you to all of those that attended the November professional development.  We had a great turnout for both the QPR and Character Strong sessions.  Thank you for being so engaged with the presenters and for your ongoing work to be the best teacher you can be for your students.  I know it isn’t easy to give up a Friday but your participation was appreciated. 
     Secondly, we got the news that our STOP School Violence grant was awarded for another three years!  This is great news in keeping the programs already in place and expanding services to our schools.  We will be sharing what those expanded services are in the months to come.  In the meantime make sure to take advantage of what is currently being offered, free to our schools.  You really should use them.
     Thirdly, happy holidays!  It is that time of year again when things can get a little crazy at school and at home.  There are just not enough hours in the day to get all your school and home life things done.  I hope you are not burning the candle at both ends and wearing yourself out.  If it helps, I give you permission to NOT do one thing on your list.  Will they really care if you don’t make the cookies and buy them instead?  Or will they really care if the house isn’t decorated as much as usual?  Or what about using gift bags instead of wrapping all those presents?  Taking one thing off the list might just give you a few more minutes to enjoy your family, your students, your own December tradition, whatever it may be.  I am going to try and take my own advice- I don’t think anyone will really care if we don’t have lights on the peak of the house- I am letting it go!
     This newsletter includes the usual Counseling and Library newsletters as well as information from the grant and some PD opportunities.  It also has language we developed for your Accreditation reports for professional development and curriculum.  I hope you find this useful and it makes your life a little easier when doing the reports.  Let me know if MSSA can help in any other ways.
Have a great winter vacation, and thank you for all you do for our students.
Sincerely,
Janelle
 


Counties Feature
Beaverhead County
Beaverhead County has seven rural schools, with a total of 89 students.  Mike Miller County Superintendent.

Grant School #7- Penny Huxtable teacher, 7 students.

Jackson School #24- Alyssa Smith teacher, 2 students.

Lima School, Greg Iverson Superintendent and teacher, Heidi Diednor, Dawn Kindbeg, Cassidy Guinnane, Devienne Weeks, Alison Nichols, Lynn Schroder teachers with a total of 43 students K-12.

Polaris School #21- Kacin Shank teacher, 7  students.

Reichle School # 26- Becky Jensen and Leah Tucker-Helle teachers, 13 students.

Wisdom School #16- Caroline Geiger and Sara Kielley teachers, 10 students.

Wise River School #1- Felicia Luebeck teacher, 7 students.

     In the fall, all schools  had health screenings, with Dillon Family Dental and the Rotary doing dental and vision screenings.  Basketball round robin tournaments happened and the Science Fair is being planned for the Keltz Arena with Grant school in charge.  
     Rural Friday’s are happening for Divide Alder, Reichle, Grant, Polaris and area Home School students at the University of Montana.  This is a great experience for the students and for Western students getting teaching experience.  
     Currently all schools completed the MAST testing for the first window, Wise River, Grant and Reichle are going through the ESSER closeout process, and Wise River is looking for a full time teacher starting after the winter break.  Wise River is having a Christmas celebration on December 20th.  
Accreditation Language for PD/Curriculum

     There is an attachment to this newsletter that includes language you can use in completing your accreditation reports for curriculum and professional development.  OPI has looked at this document and gave their nod of approval.  It will also be on the website under the Consortium section.
     

February Zoom Workshops
Sign up on the website today!
February 6, 7, and 10, 2024
AI with Jason Neiffer - 3 hours
Cyber Security with Carol Phillips - 3 hours

 
******Update- Math Standards Advisory Group******
     Due to the fact that OPI has put off the implementation of the Math Standards/Curriculum until 2026, the Math Advisory Group will not meet this year.  I am very sorry if this causes anyone to rethink their involvement but until the OPI work is done we really cannot do our work.  I will be checking in with those who signed up in the fall to check on your continued interest.  And, if anyone else is interested in joining the committee, knowing the timeline is next school year, please let me know.  I think there will be plenty of work to go around.  Sonja Whitford will be leading this group through the process of taking OPI Standards and making them work for our small/rural/multi-grade classrooms and schools.  If you are interested in being on the advisory group please email me at jbeers@mt-ssa.org.  A stipend will be paid.  We will keep our planned Math PD in April.

Parent Guidance Newsletter from the Cook Center
    At the Cook Center for Human Connection, we understand the challenges of parenting in today’s world. In the December Mental Health Newsletter (English/Spanish), we’re focusing on the profound impact of parental kindness and how it shapes the lives of kids and teens. In this newsletter, you’ll find insights and strategies to help you practice kindness in your parenting, creating a positive ripple effect that strengthens your child’s emotional well-being and resilience.
	Montana’s AI Learning Cohort
Opportunity from OPI-
“The Montana Office of Public Instruction is thrilled to announce the launch of our AI Learning Cohort beginning January 16.  This innovative learning opportunity is designed to empower educators to explore and harness the potential of artificial intelligence in education.  Together, we’ll navigate practical applications, ethical considerations, and transformative possibilities to enhance teaching and learning.  
If you are interested in joining this learning journey, email hazel@moderlearners.com to secure your spot.  Let’s learn together.”


[bookmark: _bwqx29ie5a3l]Mental Health Resources
     The Montana Cares grant has found some additional resources that may help your school and families.  MT Pediatrics are providing families across MT with a lot of resources that coincide with many of our communities needs and MT Cares goals.  They offer a variety of healthcare services.  They bill Medicaid/insurance directly, but also have a donor-fund that helps support families w/out the means to pay. Could we please add them to the MT Cares Resource pages?
· Programs: Attached, you'll find digital versions of our current flyers for mental/behavioral health, complex care, and on-demand care. Details about each of these programs can also be found below:
· On-demand care: https://www.montanapediatrics.org/how-on-demand-care-works/ 
· Mental & behavioral health: https://www.montanapediatrics.org/what-we-do/pediatric-mental-behavioral-health/  
· Complex care: https://www.montanapediatrics.org/what-we-do/care-coordination/ 
· Bright by Text information I mentioned that's currently being deployed in Missoula. It appears this is only through age 8, but might be helpful to you!
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